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Administration/Contacts 
 

Mayor 

Sean Fore- 1808 Addington Ave              phone. 727-6000    

email- mayor@hurstbourneacres.org 
 

Commissioner Street & Lights 

Donna Nichols- 9104 Haviland Ave            phone. 491-7670          

email- donnamnichols@twc.com 
 

Commissioner Police 

Teresa Renninger- 9005 Haviland  Ave      phone. 491-6014     

email– tcrennha@hurstbourneacres.org 
 

Commissioner Parks & Recreation 

Troy Eskridge- 9002 Hurstbourne Ln         phone.762-4407        

email- Troy.eskridge@jefferson.kyschools.us 
 

Commissioner Sanitation 

Terry McAllister- 1907 Hurstbourne Cir    phone. 709-2509          

email- Commission.terry@gmail.com 
 

City Clerk-  Michael Bolten- 1913 Hurstbourne Cir  phone. 491-2883                          

email- mhb1783@twc.com 
 

Treasurer-  Sharon Hollkamp- 1812 Addington Ave  

email- sharon@derbyfab.com 
 

Attorney-  Stephen C. Emery - phone. 565-4440                            

email- steve@andrewandsteve.com 
 

Financial Advisor 

Matt Anderson- Edward Jones Co.  phone. 348-5567      

email- matt.j.anderson@edwardjones.com 
 

Police Dispatch-  phone. 574-5471  

Chief of Police- Steve Griffin  email-

griffinhapd@hurstbourneacres.org 

Police Officers-  Kevin Mills, Michael Holston, David Fiechter, &  

Christopher Flowers  
 

City Hall-  1916 Hurstbourne Circle  phone. 499-2352 
 

Newsletter– Sara Beth Brown    email- sarabeth_brown@yahoo.com 
 

Metro District Representative- Marilyn Parker- 18th District         

phone. 574-1118       email- Marilyn.Parker@louisvilleky.gov      

State Representative-  Phil Moffett- 32nd House District                      

email- Phil.Moffett@lrc.ky.gov 

State Senator-     Senator Paul Hornback- 20th District                                 

 phone. 564-8100 ext 648 

Notes from the 
Mayor 

 

I hope everyone enjoyed 
a safe and wonderful  
holiday season. 

 
I look forward to working 
with all residents in  

facing the challenges that 
the New Year will bring! 

 
Be safe,  

Sean Fore- Mayor  

Next City  
Meeting  

 

Thursday, January 14th  
City Hall at 6:30 pm 

 
Yard Waste-  
Monday  

 
Trash &  
Recycling-  
Tuesday  

Happy 2016 



January Message from Police Chief Steve Griffin 
 

Welcome 2016! I hope that everyone had a safe and joyous Christmas and New Yearôs holiday season.  
 
We have been lucky so far this winter by having very nice weather. Unfortunately I think that our fair weather is coming to an end 
and we must prepare to deal with harsher conditions. Make sure that you prepare your homes and vehicles for the winter weather. 
Vehicles need to be checked for anti-freeze levels, battery condition, tire pressure, and windshield wiper fluid. It is also a good 
idea to carry some emergency items in your vehicle such as warm clothing/blankets and some snacks and water in case you should 
be stranded due to bad weather or a break down. Also make sure that your homes are winterized as necessary and that any exposed 
plumbing is insulated against the cold. A few small precautions can go a long way towards preventing serious trouble. 
 
Weôve all heard people exclaim that ñif I had a dollar for every time Iôve ________ò, well hereôs mine for the month. If I had a 
dollar for every collision Iôve worked  that was caused by someone who didnôt clean the frost/snow off of their car windows! 
 
Please, please, please take the time to adequately clean off your car windows before you drive down the street. Only clearing a 
small patch on the windshield and attempting to drive is not only unsafe, it is also considered Reckless Driving under Kentucky 
Law. Do not put yourself and/or others in danger for the sake of convenience. 
 
If there is anything that I or any of our officers can do to assist you, please do not hesitate to ask. 
 
If you see something, say something, 
 
Chief Steve Griffin 

 
 

Snow and Ice are Right around the Corner  
 

No On Street Parking in Bad Weather Hurstbourne Acres Ordinance #4 Series 2008 was 
adopted so that when snow is predicted to fall in the amount equal to or greater than 2 inches.  

 
All cars parked on Hurstbourne Acres streets must be moved or they can be towed at the 

owners expense. Please allow the snow removal equipment to do their job. 
 

Please Park in Your Driveway! 



Golden Watch 
Commissioner Renninger 
 
 

 
Winter  Safety Tips 
Be sure your loved one wears the correct footwear, wearing shoes and 
boots that are not worn out and still provide good traction on the heels and 
soles and also include special anti-skid materials to prevent slips and falls. 
 
Keep the sidewalks and driveways clear of ice; have someone blow or 
shovel the snow away as needed, apply de-icing material such as salt to 
reduce the ice buildup on walkways. 
Be sure the steps leading up to the house are in good repair and are not 
weak or wobbly as they will be even more difficult to navigate safely 
when there may be snow, water and ice buildup. 
 
Be careful when walking on snow covered walkways. 
  
Be sure all walkways have a steady handrail that can be used to help you 
keep your balance. 
 
Remind your loved ones to eat foods or take supplements in adequate 
amounts that will keep their bones strong to prevent breaks if they do fall. 
These supplements may include those such as calcium, vitamin D and 
dairy products — or whatever their doctors recommend. 
 
Stay active all year to maintain the muscles that will help move freely and 
maintain balance on all walking surfaces, especially ice.  Be sure to ask for 
help if needed. 
 
Prepare for an emergency if you do fall.  Who will you call, and always 
carry your cell phone. 
 
Prevention takes a little planning. 
 
 

STREETS AND LIGHTING           

Donna Nichols 
 
 
I am in the process of working on costs 
for replacing our entrance and street 
signs with reflective signs. This work 
will be done in the Spring. 
 
Wishing everyone a Happy and Healthy 
New Year!  

SANITATION 
Terry McAllister 
 
I hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas. I would also like to thank those kind 
hearted people who did something nice for others they barely knew or didn't know at 
all. Its people like these that make Hurstbourne Acres a great place to live.  
 
FEEDBACK TIME In order to get a good account of News Letter readers I am asking 
for your participation, Just send me your address: text to 709-2509, email 
to commission.terry@gmail.com or phone 709-2509 and leave message.  
 
Last month's quote was from  "George Bernard Shaw" 
 
Quote of the Month "Be resolute in your goals, but flexible in your tactics" 

mailto:commission.terry@gmail.com


 

Attorney’s Report 
In Attorney Emeryôs absence Andrew Howell discussed the wall 
maintenance issue at Taylorhurst.  All efforts so far to locate a 
document that outlines the responsibility of Taylorhurst have 
been unsuccessful.  The engineer that Taylorhurst hired to assess 
the condition told Commissioner McAllister that the wall is not a 
danger.  Our attorney will be contacting John Frith Stewartôs  
paralegal at the time the document would have been created for 
further information. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Parks 
Commissioner Eskridge reported that under the monthly check 
list, no safety concerns were found in the Park.  The swing sets 
that were reordered have been received and installed.   
The Doôs & Donôtôs park application list was handed out to the 
Commission and several items were discussed.  For the first item, 
the use fee, it was decided to eliminate the fee generally.   
However, a damage deposit may be required for óspecial eventsô, 
groups over 25, or business entities.  Another item discussed  
involved prohibited activities including óinflatablesô, alcohol use, 
and óopen fireô.  Finally,  it was agreed that a sign will be posted 
in the park outlining rules and regulations.   For any situation  
requiring a permit,  all signed documents will be obtained by the 
Park Commissioner with the permit issued by the Clerk.  
 

Sanitation 
Commissioner McAllister suggested that the 2014  City Audit 
should be included on the City website. He also mentioned that 
Ordinance #5, Series 2012 needs to be revised. Mayor Fore  
stated that the first reading of the revised ordinance will be held 
in January,  2016.  After discussing the invoice from the  
accountant that Commissioner McAllister had hired to review the 
Cityôs accounting procedures, the Commission agreed to pay the 
$125.  Finally, he mentioned that there is an upcoming program 
to certify a City's Ethics Committee.  Mayor Fore asked  
Commissioner McAllister to mention it to the Ethics Committee 
Chairman,  Doug Rogers. 
 

Roads 
Commissioner Nichols is still in the process of surveying the  
residents along Blowing Tree to determine whether to remove the 
speed bumps there.  Resident Jim Lynch asked about the painting 
of the median on Bunsen Way.  Commissioner Nichols said that 
she would contact the State.    
 

Police 
Commissioner Renninger reported that she met with  
representatives from a new restaurant coming to our City,  
óEl Nopalô.  She advised them that until they are close to opening, 
an ABC license cannot be issued. 
 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS 
Gift to Residents 
After talking with a representative from the City of Shively, 
Mayor Fore concluded that a similar monetary gift to residents in 
our City would not be legal.  To help clarify whether the previous 
determination came from KLC or the Attorney Generalôs office, 
Attorney Howell was asked to have Steve Emery research and 
report back next month.  
 
There being no further business or discussion, the meeting was 
adjourned.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Michael Bolten, City Clerk 

CITY OF HURSTBOURNE ACRES 
 

December 10, 2015 Minutes 
DRAFT 

The regular meeting of the City Commission was called to order 
at 6:30 PM on December 10, 2015 at the meeting room of the 
Hurstbourne Acres City Hall/Police Department, 1916  
Hurstbourne Circle, Louisville, Kentucky, with the following  
persons present; 
  Sean Fore, Mayor 

Troy Eskridge, Commissioner 
Terry McAllister, Commissioner 
Donna Nichols, Commissioner 
Teresa Renninger, Commissioner 
Sharon Hollkamp, Treasurer 
Andrew Howell, Attorney 
Steve Griffin, Police Chief 
Michael Bolten, Clerk 
Bob Swoboda, Resident 
Bob Hopkins, Resident 
Jim Lynch, Resident 
Don Smith, Resident 

 

November 12, 2015 Minutes 
After review of the draft copy of the minutes, Commissioner 
Nichols made a motion to accept the minutes as published.  The 
motion was seconded by Commissioner Eskridge and carried un-
opposed. 
 

Police Report 
Police Chief Griffin reported the following; 
  -1 offense report, 
  -1 accident report, 
  -3 arrests, 
  -26 traffic stops, 
  -14 citations issued, 
  -12 warnings issued, 
  -5 contacts with other agencies, 
  -11 House Watches, 
  -5 courtesy notices, 
  -0 directed patrols, 
  -16 dispatched runs, 
  -9 license plates confiscated, 
  -8 motorist assists, 
  -0 funeral watches, 
 

November Highlights 
-All officers completed KLC recommended monthly training, 
-The listed offense report references a break-in to a  
vehicle at East Chase Apartments, 
-No issues reported during Black Friday weekend, 
-All businesses in the shopping centers checked daily, 
-Golden Watch residents checked on weekly, 
-Explorer and Impala are in good working order.  

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Treasurer Sharon Hollkamp read the monthly treasurerôs report 
for November, 2015 and copies were made available for all  
people in attendance.  After a discussion, Commissioner Eskridge 
made a motion to accept as reported.  Commissioner Renninger 
seconded the    motion which then carried  
unanimously. 

 

Warrants 
Treasurer Sharon Hollkamp read the warrants for November, 
2015 and copies were made available for all people in  
attendance.  After a discussion, Commissioner McAllister made a 
motion to accept as reported.  Commissioner Renninger  
seconded the motion which carried with no opposing vote. 


